

REVELLE COLLEGE COUNCIL


Thursday, May 9, 2024

Meeting #2

- I. **Call to Order:** 5:04 PM
- II. **Roll Call**

PRESENT: Grace, Samantha, Vickie, Maddie, Aileen, Golsa, Gage, Kyli Joe, Kylie Hickey, Isaac, Ludwig, Ichiro, Chris, Elan, Shriya, Topher, Sharlene,, Emily, Alex Gonzalez, Sophia, Sammy, Jimmy, Hang, Emma, Michelle, Carter, Tiffany, Jacob, Dean Sherry

EXCUSED: Andie, Rafael, CSA Wesley, Caren

UNEXCUSED: Alex Gilden, Nic
- III. **Approval of Minutes:** 14-0-0
- IV. **Announcements:**
- V. **Public Input and Introduction:**
- VI. **Committee Reports**
 - A. **Finance Committee [Maddie Mercado]**
 - ❖  Revelle Groups 2023-24 // Funding Allocation Requests
 - ❖ TurtlePalooza
 - RCC - Residential Rep
 - \$485.54
 - Wording: Move to approve \$485.54 from GU for TurtlePalooza
 - APPROVED/DECLINED/TABLED
 - 13 -0 - 1
 - PASSED
 - B. **Rules Committee [Grace Constantian]**
 - ❖ Rules committee will be meeting Sundays at 7pm
 - ❖ Will be discussing creating an ethical spending policy, sustainable event planning policies, and defending students rights to free speech
 - C. **Internal Committee [Samantha Parker]**
 - ❖ A.S. Senator Appointments Timeline
 - Week 6-8: A.S. Senator Applications are LIVE! They will close on Thursday, May 23rd at 12pm.
 - Week 8-9: Interview will be from Friday, May 24th to Tuesday, May 28th
 - Week 9: Internal Committee will discuss applicants Wednesday, May 29th then present the most-suitable applicant to council on Thursday, May 30th
 - Week 10: This person will be able to go to Senate on Wednesday and RCC on Thursday
 - ❖ If you are required to be in a certain committee, you do not have to be appointed.
 - ❖ Finance Committee
 - Appoint Rafael, Kyli Joe, Golsa, Ichiro, Aileen, Kylie Hickey, Isaac, and Chris to Finance Committee
 - 7-0-7
 - PASSED
 - ❖ Rules Committee
 - Appoint Vickie, Gage, Golsa, Nic, and Isaac to Rules Committee
 - 9-0 -5
 - PASSED
 - ❖ Internal Committee
 - Appoint Tiffany to Internal Committee
 - 13-0 - 1
 - PASSED
 - Appoint Topher to Internal Committee
 - 11-1 -2
 - PASSED
 - Appoint Elan to Internal Committee
 - 12-0- 2

- **PASSED**
 - Appoint Kyli Joe to Internal Committee
 - 11- 1- 2
 - **PASSED**
 - Appoint Gage to Internal Committee
 - 12-1 -1
 - **PASSED**
 - Appoint Golsa to Internal Committee
 - 11-1 - 2
 - **PASSED**
 - Appoint Grace to Internal Committee
 - 14- 0- 1
 - **PASSED**
 - Appoint Isaac to Internal Committee
 - 13-0 - 2
 - **PASSED**
 - Appoint Maddie to Internal Committee
 - 12-0 - 2
 - **PASSED**
 - ❖ Student-Services Committee
 - Appoint Grace to Student-Services Committee
 - 13-0 - 1
 - **PASSED**
 - ❖ Spirit and Events Committee
 - Appoint Topher, Ichiro, Kylie Hickey, Chris, and Maddie to Spirit and Events Committee
 - 8-0 -5
 - **PASSED**
 -
 - ❖ Engagement Committee
 - Appoint Maddie to Engagement Committee
 - 9-3 - 3
 - **PASSED**
 - ❖ If you have been appointed to Internal Committee please fill out this [lettuce meet](#)
- D. **Graduation Committee [Sharlene Yang]**
- ❖ We moved Revelle Student Speaker auditions to Wednesday at 5:30pm
 - ❖ Quick 15 minute Grad Committee meeting this Sunday at 6:00pm.
- E. **Student Services Committee [Andie Ongaco]**
- ❖ Nothing to Report
- F. **Engagement Committee [Vickie Nguyen]**
- ❖ Nothing to report.
- G. **Spirit and Events Committee [Golsa Rahbari]**
- ❖ If you are joining Spirit and Events, please fill out this [lettuce meet](#) :)))

VII. Reports

A. **President [Grace Constantian]**

- ❖ Straw poll: should RCC release a statement about the recent events that have occurred on campus?
 - 18-0-7
 - **PASSED**
- ❖ If YES here is a statement I have drafted:
 - ☰ Revelle College Council on the Administration's Response to Student Free Spe...
 - We are going to take the next 5-10 minutes to look at this statement
- ❖ Straw poll: should RCC sign a joint statement with the other college councils?
 - --
 -
- ❖ Potential Event: Experience Forum -> hybrid event to allow students to connect with Revelle staff and rebuild trust amongst each other and with administration
 - Committee - Maddie, Golsa, Kyli, Chris
- ❖ I will be hosting exec hours 12-2 on Wednesday at the Sustainability Resource Center (in price theatre) and 4-5 outside 64

B. **Vice President of Internal [Samantha Parker]**

- ❖ If you would like to join a committee, please let me know
- ❖ I'm going to start planning merch for next year, if you have any ideas let me know

- C. **Vice President of Finance [Maddie Mercado]**
- ❖ Thank you to those who attended/helped with my first Finance Committee as well as those who have already asked to be appointed
 - If you want to join and haven't had the chance yet, please let me or Sam know!
 - ❖ Drafted up an advocacy agenda survey
 - This will give us a better idea of what kind of events and initiatives Revellians most want to see their student fees going towards
 - Will be helpful for all those in positions that require planning events
 - As well as for my committee in deciding which budgets are fiscally responsible
 - I am thinking of releasing it as soon as possible and keeping it open until week 8 so I can coordinate the winner of the opportunity drawing week 9 and 10
 - I included it as a discussion item in new business to get feedback from all of you guys
- D. **Vice President of Administration [Aileen Ocampo]**
- ❖ Reminder for those [required to choose a committee](#) please let sam know so you can be appointed
- E. **Vice President of External [Vickie Nguyen]**
- ❖ New #photos channel on Discord
- F. **Associated Students Revelle College Senators [Gage Mowrey,-]**
- ❖ Rating of First Week in Senate: overall 8/10
 - Found out proxies cannot vote at Senate, womp womp
 - If you would like to hear about le experience or any specifics, feel free to ask!
 - ❖ Now for the serious stuff:
 - ❖ Special Presentation:
 - [Special Presentation: Growing Justice - Formerly Incarcerated and System Impacted Students at UCSD sponsored by Senator López Morales.](#)
 - Growing Justice: Stories from the Underground Event, May 17th, 2024, at 12pm-2pm
 - Presentation discussed what the org does, how to get involved and who they are and who they serve
 - Previously incarcerated students organisation that will be hosting an empowerment and get to know previously incarcerated students, their experiences, etc. event
 - ❖ New Business:
 - [ACTION ITEM: Resolution Condemning Administrative Campus Action and Introducing a Vote of No Confidence on Chancellor Khosla. Sponsored By: Senator López Morales, Vice President Tapia Jr-Urbieta, Vice President Hwang, Senator Valdez, Senator Lopez, Senator Limón, Senator Zapata-Castillo, Senator Omer, Senator Perez, CPO Chen-Eng, Senator Leon, Senator Green, Senator Coryea, Senator Di Stefano, EVP Vallejo-Avila](#)
 - **PASSED 27-0-0**
 - [ACTION ITEM: Resolution Calling For The Boycott of Study Abroad Programs in Israel. Sponsored by: CPO Chen-Eng](#)
 - **PASSED 26-0-2**
 - [ACTION ITEM: Request for Administrative Meeting with Associated Students Representatives Regarding On-Campus Actions. Sponsored by VPAA Hwang.](#)
 - **PASSED 28-0-0**
 - ❖ I voted affirmatively for each item after quick reviews during the Senate meeting
 - ❖ My Office Hours for the rest of Spring Quarter will be as follows:
 - Tuesday May 14th, 2pm-4pm
 - Tuesday May 21st, 2pm-4pm
 - Cannot Tuesday May 28th due to a previously scheduled event with the Student Sustainability Collective
 - Tuesday June 4th, 2pm-4pm

- Will be finding a new time for each quarter respectively and will be aiming to have 2 hours open
 - ❖ Brainstorming ideas for my Senator project and have come up with two ideas, both revolving around public health given it's my major
 - Free Produce Market for students that occurs regularly throughout the year
 - Not sure about at what interval and what vendors I should contact for that
 - Student Health and Wellbeing Vending Machines
 - Project initiated by the Director of Public Health in the SSC that I will be helping to coordinate
 - Vending machines that would be free to students to access containing things like naloxone, condoms, menstrual products (in spaces where the Period Project is not active/established yet), etc.
 - ❖ After the events of this week, I want to learn how I can better serve Revelle students in the Senate and voice their opinions, concerns, and frustrations. If anyone at all has anything they wish for me to communicate and advocate for in upcoming Senate meetings, please don't hesitate to chat with me, shoot me an email/text, and let me know how I can best serve Revelle at this time.
 - grmowrey@ucsd.edu
 - (619) 672-1356
- G. **Director of Spirit and Events [Golsa Rahbari]**
- ❖ Cooking up the week 10 BBQ catering, it was a bit rushed so hopefully everything goes well.
 - ❖ Planning to work with Wes and Isabel to draft a document to help plan events, from coming up with ideas to the post event form.
 - ❖ Planning to work with Wes on a working agreement document for expectations on behavior during RCC events.
 - ❖ If anyone needs help with an event they are planning please let me know :)
- H. **Director of Student Services [Andie Ongaco]**
- ❖ Nothing to report
- I. **Class Representatives**
- **Fourth Year Representative [Kyli Elise Joe]**
 - ❖ Nothing to report
 - **Third Year Representative [Kylie Hickey]**
 - ❖ Beginning stages of planning first event for next year, first meeting with Wesley yesterday, more to come!
 - **Second Year Representative [Isaac Rodriguez]**
 - ❖ As Kylie and I are planning our event we are seeing a potential time being week 2 or 3 of Fall Quarter
 - **First Year Representatives [Ludwig Bartels,-]**
 - ❖ All College Event had some issues
 - VPSA Funding - difficulties getting to council
 - Postponement
 - ❖ Working with other colleges to fix issue of diverting money to other councils
 - ❖ WIP
- J. **Commuter Representative [Ichiro Shimizu]**
- ❖ Bus/Trolley's passed through Central Campus stops on Monday
 - Will be bringing it up to the next STAC meeting, how this information is distributed
- K. **Residential Representative [Chris Ajanel]**
- ❖ Hopefully my report is available before I have to leave
 - ❖ Thank You For Approving my budget sorry for being late and or leaving early I have ~~a very important bus to catch and was packing until I just got to meeting~~
 - ❖
 - ❖ But Below I have some makeshift fliers for my event
 - ❖ Also planning HHM event or idea
 - Lotteria for Hispanic Heritage Month
 - Giving away Latin American Flag
 - Latin American stickers can hopefully get this done/ordered soon will have enough fot next quarter
 - <https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1fjaou9ym8ZIEv4b8mXo>



- L. **Transfer Representatives [Alex Gilden, Elan Ortiz]**
 - ❖ Nothing to report
- M. **International Representative [Shriya Gupta]**
 - ❖ Nothing to report
- N. **First Gen Student Representatives [Rafael Mejia-Ramos, Topher Huerta]**
 - ❖ We've booked first-gen student spotlights for the rest of the quarter!
 - ❖ Come to our event 🍰 :



- cupcakes, balloon animal making, lego & squishmallow giveaways, and being in community 😊

- O. **Out of State Representative [-]**
 - ❖
- P. **Resident Advisor Ex-Officio [Jacob Hoang]**
 - ❖ Nothing to report.
- Q. **Revelle Judicial Board Ex-Officio [Carter Slay]**
 - ❖ Due to the cancellation of Sun God and the events this week, J-Board is rescheduling our event to next week, week 7, although we do not have a specific time or day set yet.
- R. **Student Initiated Programs @ Reveille Ex-Officio [Tiffany Pham]**
 - ❖ AAPI Movie Night showing "The Debut" at 8-10pm
 - ❖ Watermelon Drop Volunteer Sign Up:
<https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1RoDpUbB5EFZxL2j5rc81pnxalp9KzS4b3BiaVdUBZBE/edit?usp=sharing>
 - ❖ Watermelon Royalty Sign up due this Sunday, May 12 @ 11:59pm:
<https://forms.gle/xf1h8Lj8vRvpPuRT6>
- S. **Revelle College Dean of Student Affairs [Dean Sherry Mallory]**
 - ❖ Please join the Reveille Student Affairs staff from 9:30-10:30am tomorrow at BCB

Cafe in Revelle Plaza for Spill the Coffee (Tea)

- ❖ A quick reminder that I'm here for you, please let me know if there's anything I can do to support you

T. **Coordinator of Student Activities [Wesley Palaú]**

- ❖ Nothing to report

U. **Campus-Wide Representatives**

● **UHAC Representative [Emily Pizarro-Alfaro]**

- ❖ Nothing to report

● **SFAC Representative and Shadow [Alex Gonzalez, Sophia Li]**

- ❖ SFAC's Annual Report is being worked on, we'll be finalizing everything at our meeting tomorrow.

● **UCAB Representative [Michelle Pham]**

- ❖ Nothing to report

● **SHWAB Representative [Sammy Kawai]**

- ❖ Nothing to report.

● **RFAB Representative [Jimmy Choy]**

- ❖ Nothing to report

● **LSAC Representative [Hang Liu]**

- ❖ Nothing to report.

● **Civic Engagement Advocate [Nic Tappin]**

- ❖ Nothing to report

● **Sustainability Advocate [Caren Aguirre]**

- ❖ Nothing to report

● **EDI Advocate [-]**

- ❖

● **Basic Needs Advocate [Emma Luppi]**

- ❖ I have been working with Triton Food Pantry to bring up a Peer Educator next week during meeting to further discuss the idea of the Revelle Pantry with council + to talk about food security and resources that those struggling with food security can reach out to
- ❖ I am planning a pop-up pantry - a tabling session that essentially would serve a mockup of what the Revelle Pantry would look like - I am still in the process of planning this with the Triton Food Pantry but would love to have some volunteers from council help me out so let me know if you're interested :)
- ❖ Lastly - Triton Pantry is interested in seeing if colleges would be willing to directly collaborate with them on new college wide focused initiatives → I do not know much about this yet, right now it is a survey that they are working on, but they would like to see if the Dean / Coordinator of Student Activities would be interested in collaborating

VIII. New Business

- A. Discussion Item: [2024-2025 RCC Advocacy Agenda Survey Feedback](#). Sponsored by VPF Mercado.

- 2 minutes to review
- Any feedback on what should be added or taken off, reworded, etc
- Any ideas on what could be given as part of the opportunity drawing?
- Make last comment optional

- B. Statement Finalizing and voting

IX. Unfinished Business

X. Announcement

- Encampment Lost and Found items - Emily
 - [making a claim](#)
- Spirit and Events director: Encourage students to check out information about interim suspensions on SAGE. If still confused, reach out to deans.

XI. Roll Call

PRESENT: Grace, [Samantha](#), [Vickie](#), [Maddie](#), [Aileen](#), [Golsa](#), [Gage](#), [Kyli Joe](#), [Kylie Hickey](#), [Isaac](#), [Ludwig](#), [Ichiro](#), [Shriya](#), [Topher](#), Sharlene, Emily, Alex Gonzalez, Sophia, Sammy, Jimmy, Emma, Michelle, Carter, Tiffany, Jacob, Dean Sherry

EXCUSED: [Andie](#), [Rafael](#), Caren, CSA Wesley, Chris

UNEXCUSED: [Alex Gilden](#), Hang, Nic, Elan

ADJOURNED: 7:12PM

